
Dear friends,  

 

I grew up watching (and playing) baseball. It’s still my favorite sport to watch live, and I count my 

visit to Hall of Fame in Cooperstown among the few pilgrimages I’ve made in life.  

 

One of my favorite players of all time is Nolan Ryan. I mostly picture him in an Astro’s uniform, the 

old one with the orange stripes. That man could sit even some of the best hitters back down one after 

the other. In fact, he holds the record for no-hitters with seven. SEVEN TIMES, he and his teams 

kept opposing teams from getting a single hit in a game.  

 

Every one of those games was a nail-biter for his fans. And true fans know the rule that gets harder to 

keep as the innings progress: You don’t talk about the no-hitter, not out loud anyway. That’s just 

begging the baseball gods to bring it to an end.  

 

I kind of feel that way about finally relaxing our Covid protocols again. I’m afraid to type or say out 

loud that we are able to meet without masks and share meals in the fellowship hall. Don’t get me 

wrong - I am grateful and excited! We are on track to have that Easter celebration we imagined 

would happen way back in April of 2020.  

 

But thanks to baseball, I am also just superstitious enough to pause for a second. I am also pragmatic 

enough to know that as we move back to pre-pandemic patterns of living with travel and gatherings 

and everything else, we could see some spikes or surges in the months ahead. My prayer is that the 

numbers of severe cases will continue to decrease so that our medical care providers can find their 

footing again.  

 

I think I am inviting you to live in hopeful anticipation as we move toward Easter. Notice the new 

life sprouting from the ground and the trees; notice the renewed energy of our gatherings to worship, 

work, and learn; notice the ways we have been changed by this long journey together. Notice, name, 

and give thanks for the ways God’s resurrection power is making itself known. Easter 2022 will be 

all the sweeter for it.  

 

Much love and many blessings, 

 

 

 

 

PS: As you look ahead to Holy Week, you will have two mid-week opportunities to worship:  

Maundy Thursday at 7pm in the SPC Sanctuary  

Good Friday at noon in the SPC Sanctuary.  

And we’ll continue the Easter morning tradition of worship on the OIB strand and in the sanctuary. 
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5th Sunday in Lent 

April 3, 2022   
Discipline: Prayer 

Matthew 6:1-15 
 

Palm/Passion Sunday   

April 10, 2022 
Prepare 

Luke 19:28-40 

 
Maundy Thursday   7pm  

April 14, 2022 
Repair 

Luke 19:1-10, John 13 

Good Friday  12pm 

April 15, 2022 
Pause 

Luke 22 and 23 

 

Easter Sunday   

April 17, 2022 

Rejoice! 

Luke 24:1-12 

 

Follow Me: Practice Joy! 
2nd Sunday of Easter 

April 24, 2022 

Joy in God’s Creation 
Psalm 65: 5-13 
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Listen to Weather Updates and Special Announcements, with our Church Info Line! 

 

Toll Free : 1-844-636-0722  

 
Sunday Worship Services  

      8:30am -  Indoor  
     11:00am - Indoor  
  

 
The 11am service is also streamed live on 
our Facebook page and on our YouTube 
channel. 
 
              Special Services this Month 
 
April 14 - Maundy Thursday 7pm with 
Communion  
 
April 15 -  Good Friday  12pm  
 
April 16 - Funeral Service for Bert Lamport 
 
April 17 - Easter Sunday   
 
        Beach Worship 8:30am  
       Indoor Worship 11am  with Communion 

          Follow Me Lenten Practices: Spiritual Disciplines 



     Important  Reminders  

 
Food Pantry Sunday is April  10   .     

If you wish to make a monetary  
donation, you  may drop it off at the 
church or mail your check to the church 
office. 

 
PORCH - will be collecting food donations at 
SPC on April 13 and 14. You can drop food off 
anytime throughout the month in the church office 
for PORCH. 
 
SPC Youth are Invited to Join us for  
Second Sunday Funday on April 10! 
 
SPC will be hosting a Blood Drive on Monday, 
April 25th 
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Greeters and Ushers - April, 2022 

 
           Highlights From 3/22/2022 Session Meeting 

 

Approved recommendation to publish and collect a  
highlighted item each month for Operation Christmas 
Child. There will be a fellowship event later in the year to 
put the boxes together. 

Approved recommendation to purchase and install playground 

equipment by Barris Recreation. 

Date Greeters -  11 am Ushers 
 
4/3/22 

 
11:00 - Deb Wingfield 
             Nancy Gorman 

 
11:00 - Mike & Deb Claxton 

 
4/10/22 

 
11:00am  Bill & Ann McPhaul 

 
11:00    Mike Claxton             
              Barbara Montague  

 
4/17/22 

 
11:00 am  Sally Gunn       
                 Barbara Montague  

 
11:00    Betsy Braddock 
             Audrey Lee 

 
4/24/22 

  
11:00am   Bruce & Carolyn  
                 Voorheis 

 
11:00    Donna Trest 
             Susanne Pierce 

UPDATED COVID PROTOCOLS 

• Face coverings are recommended but not  

required for gatherings of 12 or more inside, especially 

if they last 45 minutes or longer.  

• Be mindful of personal space as we re-acclimate to  

being close to one another without masks.  

• Spread out 3-6 feet for congregational singing and 

when gathering in classrooms and meeting rooms for 
longer meetings.  

• Continue to wash hands and/or sanitize frequently 

• If you are have been exposed OR are experiencing any 

symptoms that point to Covid, flu or cold, PLEASE stay 
home and recover.  

 
We will continue to offer meetings and worship online.  Please let 
your group's convener know if you would like to join virtually, so 
that we can make arrangements.    

  
 PORCH South Brunswick  
                Update 
     

Donated in February                          
Total Donations -          3480lbs                             
Total SPC Donations -  86.50 lbs        
 
Donated in March         
Total Donations -           3330 lbs.                               
Total SPC Donations -   287.5 lbs. 
 

Food can be donated all month long.  If you are 
not able to give a monetary donation on Food 
Pantry Sunday, please consider donating food.. 

GMSA  Lenten  Worship  
Services  Wednesdays,  12 Noon 
Live-streamed & Recorded at St. 
Luke Lutheran Church:  
https://stlukeoib.org/ 

 
April 6 - St. Brendan Catholic Church 



  
 
 
 

The SPC Celebration Circle’s March Meeting was attended by 35 women 
(and our presenters, Josh Torbich and Kristen Gettlemen) on Wednesday, 
March 9.  Joyce Winkler led the Bible study on Lesson Seven – “Mary” from 
What My Grandmothers Taught Me, Learning from the Women in  
Matthew’s Genealogy of Jesus.  
 
Our mission project for March was non-perishable supplies and monetary 
donations to The Rose House, a faith-based residential recovery center for 
women in Brunswick County.  Our guest speaker was Josh Torbich, CEO of 
Christian Recovery Centers, Inc (CRCI).  Torbich gave an informative talk 
on The Rose House, which will provide residential care for women with  
substance abuse disorders.  CRCI’s recovery program is a faith-based 12-step 
curriculum with a holistic approach, so it is much more than just care. It  
involves a six-month residential treatment which is very structured and  
includes guidance and support in areas such as obtaining a GED, resume 
preparation, job interview preparation, and other life skills.  The opening of 
The Rose House facility is about 15 months behind schedule, due to the  
pandemic and other issues.  When opened in the next few months, it will be a 
28-bed facility.  Kristen Gettlemen, Engagement Manager for CRCI,  
distributed pamphlets to the Circle members. 
 
A brief business meeting was conducted.  Our generous members donated 
$1143 to the SPC Scholarship Fund at the February meeting.  The Mary 
Martha Committee is working to organize the PW volunteers into teams that 
can be called upon for hospitality support when needed.  The PW Search 
Committee joyfully reported that all open positions for the 2022 – 2023 PW 
year have been filled.  Thank you to all who have volunteered to be involved 
in PW leadership for the 2022 – 2023 year! 
 
Carol Kaufmann announced that Donna Trest will receive the PW Life  
Membership in May 2022, in recognition of her many years of devoted  
service to SPC and to PW.  Congratulations, Donna!! 
 
Our April meeting will be on Wednesday, April 13, 2022 at 10:30 a.m. in the 
Fellowship Hall.  At the April meeting, Lynn Auman will lead our Bible 
study:  Lesson Eight from What My Grandmothers Taught Me, Learning 
from the Women in Matthew’s Genealogy of Jesus.  Hostesses for the April 
meeting are Elizabeth Lewis and Joyce Winkler.  Our mission for April will 
be monetary donations to Cape Fear Life Care Center.   
 
All women of the church are Presbyterian Women.  We hope you will join 
our Celebration Circle! 
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Let’s Talk! 

 
Contact the Office or  
Pastor Laura if you would like 
to make an appointment to 

visit with Pastor Laura: 

 
Outside Visit (Home or 
Your Choice) 
Tuesdays,10:30-1:00  
 
Church Office Hours 
11:00-1:00 on Mondays or 
Wednesdays. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Friday Coffee Chats 
10:00 - 12:00 
 
This month’s schedule: 
 
1st Friday at Drift on OIB  
 
2nd Friday at Beach Cafe 
in Sunset Beach 
 
4th Friday at  
Jumpin Java in Shallotte  
 
5th Friday at Cafe Ahora in 
Holden Beach  

 
 
 
 

It’s not close to Christmas 
yet! But this year, we are 
going to collect shoebox 
items for Operation  
Christmas Child monthly, 
focusing on a different 
theme each month. 
 
There will be a collection 
box set up in the Narthex 
for donations from April - 
October.  And we will have 
a churchwide packing party 
in the fall. 
 
For April, our focus will 
be:  Socks, underwear, 
combs, brushes, and hair  
accessories. 
 
For May our focus will be: 
Soccer balls with pumps, 
and crayons. 

                       I have volunteered to be the ongoing communication contact for the Rose  
                  House for Shallotte Presbyterian Church.  They are planning  an Opening  
                  Fundraiser Day in late May to celebrate the start of this new home for  
                  women who are committed to a life of sobriety.  They are in need of many  
                  items to furnish this home.  If there are any members of SPC that would                
                  like to donate an item, please contact me in the office and I will share           
                  their wish list with you.   Some items would be suitable for a group  
                  donation.           Thanks! Kathy Sasso 
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                   Mission and Benevolence  
 
Matthew 25: 35 For I was hungry and you gave me  
something to eat, I was thirsty and you gave me some-
thing to drink, I was a stranger and you invited me in, 36 I 
needed clothes and you clothed me, I was sick and you 
looked after me, I was in prison and you came to visit 
me.’ 
 
    The Missions & Benevolences Committee seeks to follow 
this command of our Lord. We do this through support of 
several local organizations such as The Lords Food Pantry 
and PORCH South Brunswick. 
    The Lords Food Pantry is the main project of the South 
Brunswick Interchurch Council (SBIC), a group of 13 
churches in Brunswick County that seeks to help  
neighbors in need. The Pantry currently operates out of 
Camp UMC and volunteers from six of these churches  
provide the necessary person power to provide 3-days of 
food for up to 350 individuals each and every week.  
   The distribution of food is done in a two-hour window 
from 10 – 12 on Saturday mornings. It is a task of love and it 
requires approximately 15 – 18 people to make the  
operation work. You have probably heard requests for  
volunteers every other month (we take turns with New  
Beginnings Church by serving the 4th week of each month).  
   When you hear a call for help, we really do need you to 
step up to donate and assist either earlier in the 4th week for  
stocking and bagging food preparation or on Saturday  
morning for setup, distribution and cleanup. This is a  
wonderful opportunity for you to follow Christ’s call. 
   Another opportunity to help The Lords Food Pantry, as 
well as other pantries and non-profits that provide food  
assistance in the county, is through PORCH South  
Brunswick. This organization collects food from  
participating communities around South Brunswick County, 
sorts the donations (SPC provides the Fellowship Hall for 
this activity) and then distributes it to a number of non-
profits in our community.   
   Currently, we are providing an average of 2.5 tons of food 
each month divided among The Lords Food Pantry,  
Brunswick Family Assistance, Matthews’ Ministry,   
Brunswick Community College’s Student Pantry, Brunswick 
County Streetreach, Brunswick Christian Recovery Center, 
and The Rose House. You can help by donating food and/or  
helping to sort or load food during PORCH week. 
   Shallotte Presbyterian’s congregation has always been a 

steadfast supporter of the various hunger-related missions in 
Brunswick County. The Missions and Benevolences  
Committee is very grateful for your past support. We pray 

that you will continue to generously provide donations and  
person-power to enable our ministries to the food insecure in 
Brunswick County as we are reminded in Matthew 25. 

                         Update from the  
              Pastor Nominating Committee: 
 

The PNC continues to work towards its  
mission of finding our next pastor..  
 
Our committee has been meeting every week 
and continues to research candidates and 
watch sermons online.  Thanks to Zoom, we 
have begun interviewing candidates. 
 
We humbly ask for your prayers for patience, 
perseverance, and wisdom in our effort.  
Recommending a person for you to call as 
our pastor is a task we take seriously and we 
are committed to seeking God's will for our 
church.  

Grace and blessings, 
SPC Pastor Nominating Committee 

          SPC Scholarship Challenge 
      THANK YOU  

       CONGREGATION! 
 

WOW!  YOU met the challenge big time with 
your generous donation of $4,518.00 and I am 
happy to say the challenger will have to cough 
up all of the $1500.00 match. 
 
Special Thanks to the Celebration Circle for 
their donation of $1143.00 and to Pastor 
Laura’s match of $1500.00  
 
On behalf of the Stewardship and Finance 
committee, 
 
Thank you so much! 
 
Erskine Blount, Project Chair 
Wayne Rowell, Chairman Stewardship &  
Finance Committee 

              MEDIA AND  
            TECHNOLOGY  
              SPECIALIST 
 

This is a part-time position regularly  
scheduled to work up to 10 hours per week as 
agreed upon between the incumbent and the 
Pastor. Set up, video and stream worship  
services on Sunday mornings and other  
special services Any change in schedule must 
be approved by the Pastor.  Contact Shallotte  
Presbyterian Church  (Church@atmc.net) for 
detailed job description or to submit a  
resume.    
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Is anyone available to speak with me and/or my family about my 
plans?  I just don’t know how to begin making decisions. 

Yes, any member of our Columbarium and Memorial Garden  

Committee is willing to meet with you and your family. This subject 
can be a delicate one as families may have difficulty discussing plans 

for after death.  Please call the church office or Betsy Braddock to  
arrange a time to meet. 

If you have placed a name on the list below and it needs to be removed,  
please call or email the Church Office, 910-754-6929, church@atmc.net 
 

         Please Pray for the Individuals Below and Their Families 
 

 Tim Bartlett, Pat Bell, Erskine Blount, Cynthia Boland, Marlena Braddock, J.C. Brooks, Family of Betty Church, 
Family of Ken Clark, Susan & Mike Clawson, Bill Coggins, Larry Cook, Pat Dobbins, Walker Franklin, Marie Harri-
son, Barb Hauver, Mary Mac Holcombe,  Kirsten Katzenbach, Kathy & Bill Kelly, Kolcun family, Charles Green, 
Lantz & Peggy Lackey, Family of Bert Lamport, Josh Long, David Martin Jr., Bill McPhaul, Drew Milholland, Cathe-
rine Norman, Lucie Oakley, Nancy Parker, Greg Pitts, Family of Penny Redwine, Rosalee Rockafellow, Sarah Scott, 
Christine Sliss, Family of Topsy Skinner, Beth Spoon, Family of  Patrick Stackhouse, Jane B. Stegall, Carole Stephen-
son, Family of Kyle Winter, Lee Sullivan, Jim Townsend, Roy Trest, David Vealey, Patrick Winkler, Joyce Winklerôs 
great nephew Evan.     

 
If  you know of anyone serving in the military that we can add to our prayer list, please let Kathy know. 
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SHALLOTTE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH  

COMMUNITY CHARITY GOLF TOURNAMENT AT 
CAROLINA NATIONAL ON JUNE 18, 2022  

 
Our annual SPC fundraising golf tournament is 
going to be on Saturday June 18th at Carolina  
National Golf Club in Bolivia. The golf committee 
is excited to be able to offer this premium Fred 
Couples golf course as our venue for this yearôs 
tournament. The format is Captainôs Choice 
(Scramble – Best Ball). The Golf fee is $85 and 
includes golf and cart, range balls, continental 
breakfast, awards luncheon and lots of prizes. 
For those of you who had a great time last year 
you can expect to have an even better time this 
year. Make sure you tell all your golfing friends 
also and weôre sure theyôll appreciate playing in 
this fun event. Again, this year, we will have a 
NEW CAR and $25,000 to give away for a  
Hole-In-One, plus other major giveaways on the 
other Par 3 holes. Play is limited to the first 120 
golfers who submit their entry form and fee. Even 
though the tournament is not until June 18th we 
expect to receive more than 120 requests to play 
so you must submit your entry form and fee early 
to ensure you can play. You donôt want to miss 
out. Entry forms can also be obtained from Wayne 
Tillman at hwaynet01@gmail.com. The easiest 
way is to register at the new web site 
www.ShallottePresGolf.org . 

 
DONATIONS 

If anyone wants to make a donation towards the 
Silent or Chance Auctions you can bring them to 
the church secretary during normal business 
hours. Call the church at (910) 754-6929 before 
coming over. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact  

Wayne Tillman at (732) 306-0426 

 
    
                                        
 
A note to say “thank you” and “goodbye’ to you all at SPC. I will 
be moving to SC at the end of March. Being part of this church 
has been meaningful and rewarding.  I will miss the friendships I 
have made here.  But I will follow you via the Internet and my  

prayers will be with you.   Peace  Bert Murray 
 
*********************************************************** 
 
To the wonderful Parishioners of Shallotte Presbyterian Church,  
Thank you all so very much for the cards, prayers and support 
you continue to share with us and with our mother, Marie  
Harrison.  Over the past few months, you have remembered her 
at Christmas, her birthday, Valentines, and many days in  
between.  Please know that we read every card to her.  While she 
may not have a complete understanding of what is being said and 
by whom, I am certain that she feels there is love for her.  As 
with you, we pray that God continues to watch over her and we 
pray that God continues to bless the thoughtful members of  

Shallotte Presbyterian Church.   The Family of Marie Harrison 

 
**************************************************** 
 
Thank you for all of your help.  Penny’s service was beautiful.  

Love, the Redwine Family and her friends. 
 
**************************************************** 
 
Thank you for the prayers, cards, and love during Marlena’s  
recent 19-hour surgery.  She is healing remarkably well and 
hopes to get back to visit the beach soon!  Her faith, family, and 

friends are her treasures.   The Braddock family 
 
**************************************************** 
 
It is with heartfelt gratitude I send a special thanks to my  
extended church family in Shallotte. Your thoughts, gifts, cards 
and prayers during my cancer treatments, surgeries, and recovery 
made many hours of uncertainty more tolerable. How comforting 
it was to have so many friends praying.  Please continue to pray 
as God is good and has touched my life with healing miracles.  
Thank you for your kindness, love, and support to my wonderful 
family, Jim, Sarah, Betsy, and Powell Braddock, as well as my 
husband Jay and our daughters, Gabby and Rachel. Our hearts 
and lives are touched by you and we know God blesses you all.  

Love in Christ, Marlena Braddock 
 
**************************************************** 
Dear Church Family, How lucky we are to have such a caring 
and loving church family .  Thank you so much for your sweet 
cards, uplifting phone calls and delicious cookies during the loss 
of my sister, Topsy.  Although many of you never had the chance 
to meet Topsy during her stay at Arbor Landing, she always 
knew how much SPC meant to our family.  Also, thank you again 
for your patience with the timing of Topsy’s memorial service! 
We will finally celebrate her life on her birthday weekend on 
March 19th at our church, that you have graciously agreed to 

share with our family. With Love, Polly & Rusty Russ &  
Family 

                       |The South Brunswick Interchurch                               
                        (SBIC) will be holding an All You  
                        Can Eat Pancake Breakfast on  
                        Saturday, May 14 from 8 – 10 AM to 
benefit The Lords Food Pantry.  The breakfast will 
be held at the Shallotte Hwy 55 Restaurant located at 
4501 Main St., Shallotte.  The breakfast will include 
pancakes, bacon and a beverage of your choice for 
$7.00. See Mike or Deb Claxton for tickets. 

mailto:hwaynet01@gmail.com
http://www.ShallottePresGolf.org
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4910 Wrightsville Avenue  Wilmington, NC 28403 
910-452-7370/910-448-0525     

Satellite Office: Shallotte Presbyterian Church  
 

We Are Mission-Driven  
Our mission is to provide hope and healing for all. The Center’s staff is dedicated to serving the 

children and adults in our community.  We feel that costs should never be a barrier to care. 
 

 Meeting Community Needs 
To fulfill our mission to provide hope and healing for all, the Center offers a sliding scale fee 
for those in financial need.  As a non-profit organization we underwrite this important service 

with donations from the community, churches and corporate partners.  If you would like to join 
us in this mission, please visit us online to learn how you can give, visit us at: 

www.wantcounseling.com. 
 

 
Are you interested in counseling for yourself or someone close?   

Call the Center at 910-452-7370 
                                                                        

www.facebook.com/shallottepresbyterian 

Scan with your Smartphone to Access 
our NEW Online Giving Web Portal!  


